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Presidentõs Report 

 Spring is here. I hope everyone is 
doing well.  This newsletter is a little late 
and that is my fault but regardless it is go-
ing out.  I had hoped to put my report about 
the inauguration in this newsletter but be-
cause of time and wanting to get this out, 
then I will have to provide it in a future 
newsletter.  More than likely it will be part 
of the quarterly report.  I also recently at-
tended RES2013 in Las Vegas that per-
tained to Economic Development so I will 
also want to share that with you.   
 We have been working on lots of 
things. There are a lot of things going on. I 
will address a few things.  Hopefully, the 
newsletter will provide some insight to oth-
er things such as the Wichita Travel Plaza, 
etc. that we have been working on.   
 
Newsletter 
First I want to say thank you, on behalf the 
WEC, to all of the staff for their assistance 
with the newsletter.  They were all on the 
ball this time getting their articles in on time 
and I was late.  The staff have been doing 
a great job.  They all participate in getting 
the newsletter out to our tribal people.  I 
have explained to them this is the one 
thing, at this time, that all of our tribal peo-
ple get so it is important that we get it out to 
our people.  They have all taken that to 
heart and have been very cooperative in 
getting their articles in and assisting with 
getting it out.  If you enjoy the newsletter 
and see some of our staff then please let 
them know that you appreciate their work.  
It helps morale and encourages people to 
do better when you acknowledge their ac-
complishments and their efforts.   Many 
times we only get the gripes so I want to 
acknowledge the efforts of our staff.   

Website 
Mr. Caruso will have the tribal staff taking 
pictures on April 8, 2013 to be added to 
the new website.   It will probably be close 
to May 1, 2013 before the new website is 
up.   
 
Tribal Membership Input 
We received 36 responses to the Input & 
Feedback.  This was something new and 
definitely a reason that you should do 
good planning before making any major 
changes.  Things shouldnôt be changed on 
whim.  You do have to step out and try 
something new or you donôt learn.  Our 
newsletters go out one per household so 
some households with multiple adults liv-
ing in that household did not receive a 
newsletter addressed specifically to them.  
We are sending out to all over 18 this 
time. We are extending the responses 
until April 30, 2013.  There was a lot of 
good feedback in all of the responses.  
Some of the things mentioned were the 
need for tag renewals, improvements that 
need to be made to the Child Care Center 
and the Casino, a demographic study, 
expanding services outside of the state. It 
was also mentioned that the Committee 
should make sure we follow tribal regula-
tions and someone mentioned publishing 
those laws. All of it was good feedback.    
Almost everyone supported the need for 
absentee voting, as do I.  The other issues 
are more complex and there is more of a 
divide.   
 
On page 18 you will find the responses to 
absentee voting.  Some had to be short-
ened  because  of  space  but  all were  in 

(continued on page 2) 
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 President Report Cont. & Wichita Travel Plaza 

You are cordially invited to attend the ground breaking ceremony for the Wichita Travel Plaza to be held on 
March 26, 2013 at 1:00 p.m.   The event will be held at the project site located at the Riverside Indian School intersection of State 
Highway 281 North and Caddo County Road 2670.  Your presence will be appreciated.  Thank you.  
 
Terri Parton-President 
Wichita and Affiliated Tribes 
 

Wichita Executive Committee Members 
Terri Parton, President; Jesse E. Jones, Vice President; Myles Stephenson Jr., Secretary; S. Robert White Jr., Treasurer; Shirley 

Davilla, Committee Member; Gladys Walker, Committee Member; Karen Thompson, Committee Member. 
 

Sam Caruso, Tribal Administrator 
 

Gerald Collins, Temporary ICDBG Director 
 

We could not name everyone that has assisted in some way with this project.  We would like to thank all of those who have assisted 
in some way in getting this project moving.    

Groundbreaking for Wichita Travel Plaza 

Presidentôs Report Continued 
 
support with the exception of one regarding absentee voting.  
We will try to put the other responses in the April newsletter.   
 
There was also a mix of responses from local people and 
those living out of state.  We appreciate your responses and 
would like to encourage you to fill one out.  Thank you to all 
of those who stepped up and participated in the first round.   
 
Conclusion 
I hope everyone is doing well and I hope you enjoy the news-
letter.  Please keep our tribal leadership, staff and our tribe in 
your prayers.  May God continue to bless each of you. 

Tobacco Compacts 
 
As mentioned in a previous newsletter, Governor Fallin sent 
out a letter informing tribes that the Tobacco Compacts will 
expire June 30, 2013.  On March 18, 2013, 29 tribes partici-
pated in a Tribal Leaders Meeting in OKC. Twenty of the 
tribes signed a document requesting an extension of the cur-
rent compacts to August 30, 2017.  There were some tribes 
represented whose Chairperson was not available to sign.  
The tribes gave Governor Fallin two weeks to respond.  The 
Wichita and Affiliated Tribes has also submitted a separate 
response invoking our right under the most favored nations 
clause to have the same expiration date as the Muscogee 
Creek Nation which is August 30, 2017.   
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 Wichita History  
The Last Day of Camp Creek 

 

We have previously published articles about the traditional 
dance ground/campground of the Wichitas known as Camp 
Creek. Camp Creek was located 4 miles north of Anadarko 
on Highway 281 and then about ½ a mile west. When I was 
growing up it consisted of a community house and a large 
round willow arbor. Itôs been said that the original Camp 
Creek was some distance west of the one I knew which con-
sisted of a large ceremonial grass house and round arbor. I 
have never been able to discover for certain when Camp 
Creek was established but I think it was around the second to 
last decade of the 19th century. Its last day was a hot July day 
in 1963 or 1965. 
 
As I recall it was give away day of the Wichita-Pawnee visita-
tion. Larry Wheeler and I had just returned from wandering 
around in the woods and we sat down on the north side of 
the arena to rest and cool off. We hadnôt been sitting there 
watching the activities for very long when we became aware 
of a disturbance going on to the east of the arena. As we 
continued to sit and observe, it became quite obvious that a 
loud argument was going on and it continued to escalate until 
activities within the arena stopped. After a while the disturb-
ance subsided and the giveaway activities resumed. I didnôt 
know what had happened until much later when I overheard 
grown-ups talking about it. 
 
There are probably only a handful of Wichitas living today 
who were there that could tell exactly what happened, per-
haps not even that many. But one day I was reading an oral 
history interview given by Frank Miller and he was asked 
about what happened to Camp Creek. The interview was part 
of the Doris Duke Oral History Project. The Interviewer was 
William Biddle and it was conducted on July 6, 1967. The 
following is an excerpt from that interview. 
 
William Biddle ï (what happened to Camp Creek when they 
gave it up?) 
 
Frank Miller ï ñOh, there was a little trouble there. The origi-
nal allottee passed away several years ago and it fell to the 
grandchildren. And the grandchildren had children and well 
there were one, two, three, four, five grandchildren of the 
original allottee. And they had families, and well thereôs one 
woman that was the daughter of one of the granddaughters, 
nine of the kids and the husband made ten. They were 
camped there when the Pawnees came there. That was a 
bad picture, a bad spot upon the Wichitas. I think it was 
overé well they had the tribe the Camp Creek people had a  

stand there to raise funds, through maybeé anyway, they 
had a little stand there, and the woman of one of the heirs of 
the ten heirs on one family, raised cain abouté she wanted 
to sellé well the people were selling soda pop at ten cents, 
and she wanted to sell hers at fifteen cents and they wonôt 
buy it from her. Boy she raisedé and everything else. Well, 
they had no trouble, they just moved from there. As I recall 
there always had been a dance down there until that time, 
about three, four years ago. Far as I can remember.ò 
 
I donôt know if Frank was there that day or if he got his infor-
mation second hand, but it is essentially the story I learned 
over the years. I donôt think anyone appreciated the long term 
ramifications of that fateful day. After all, other dance 
grounds and community houses were constructed and used; 
namely the ones at Elva Mae Miller McAdams place and at 
Bill Campbellôs, but, I donôt think it was ever quite the same 
and within 20 years the tradition of the Sunday doings, the 
Christmas get togethers and the New Years Watch Night 
were no more. 
 
The Doris Duke Oral History Interviews are reposited at the 
Western History Collections, University of Oklahoma, Nor-
man, Oklahoma. 

VAWA Bill signed into Law  
Includes Tribal Jurisdiction Provisions 

 
On March 7, 2013, President Obama signed the VAWA 
(Violence Against Women Act).  The reauthorization of this 
act includes a provision that gives the Tribes power to exer-
cise jurisdiction over non-Indians who are accused of com-
mitting an act of domestic violence or dating violence, or of 
violating a protection order when the act is committed within 
the Indian Country of the participating tribe.  
 
Statistics indicate that one in three Native women will be sex-
ually assaulted in their lifetime.   Most of these assaults are 
committed by non-Indians.   

Do you own a business?  
 

I was asked recently, by a Wichita,  if we promoted Indian 
owned businesses.  We havenôt been. We would like to begin 
to look at how we can help promote businesses owned by 
Wichita people.  If you have a business card or information 
on your business that you would like to share with the Tribe 
then please send to the address on the front of the newsletter 
or to newsletter@wichitatribe.com.  We want to get an idea of 
the types of businesses that our tribal members own so we 
can evaluate how to help promote them.  
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 Anadarko Industries & WTSC 

Anadarko Industries LLC, submitted by 
Tom Short, President/CEO 

 
ñTo sequester or not to sequester, that is the questionò!    
By the time you read this article we will all know the an-
swer to this question. This is a play on the words written 
by William Shakespeare for Hamlet, who began a speech 
with the phrase, ñto be or not to be, that is the questionò?  
   
I thought it would be appropriate to devote this article to 
the ñsequestrationò issue since it is definitely going to 
affect all government contractors.   In fact, it has already 
affected most government contractors to some degree.  
For example, our customers have all started the planning, 
and in some cases, the implementation of budget reduc-
tions in anticipation that sequestration going into effect.   
  
So, exactly what does ósequestrationò mean?    
 
A couple of years ago the government could not agree on 
a new budget so they decided to delay the decision while 
they worked toward an agreement.   The penalty for not 
reaching an agreement is to ñsequesterò funds previously 
approved and this will result in across the board percent-
age reductions in previously approved funding levels.  
 
This is not a word that is used frequently, so I decided to 
open up the dictionary and find out how Webster defines 
sequestration, and the action that it implies.  The defini-
tion that seems to be the most appropriate describes 
sequestration as the ñauthority to seize or take posses-
sion of property as security for debtò, and this authority 
generally comes from the government.    
 
So there we have it.  The Executive and Legislative 
branches of the government agreed to implement 
ñsequestrationò effective March 1, 2013 if the government 
fails to reach agreement on a new budget.   
 
There is no question that there will be a huge impact on 
government operations in general, but some will be im-
pacted more than others.  Fortunately, our largest cus-
tomers have been anticipating the impacts in terms of 
dollars and people, and actually take appropriate actions 
in advance to prepare for lower budgets.  The impact on 
NASA for example will amount to around eight percent.  
This is a big number but the planning is in place, and in 
most cases the reductions have already been implement-
ed.  Companies that work primarily for the Department of 
Defense will not be as fortunate.  

Overall, I am very pleased to report that our customers 

are happy with our performance and this will help us to 

continue to be successful outside of the SBA 8(a) Pro-

gram.  Currently, we are very busy responding to new 

procurement opportunities and we are confident that we 

will continue to be successful.  

Wichita Tribe Sports Commission 
Chairman- Matt Roberson 

Acting-Vice Chairman- Mike Snyder 
Commissioner- Vacant 

 

The Wichita Tribe Sports Commission did not sanction an 
event this month. We have already begun preparing for 
our next event, Sugar Creek Showdown #16 at the newly 
remodeled Sugar Creek Casino Event Center on April 6, 
2013.  We will be sanctioning a very unique event in which 
the Bantamweight and Featherweight Champions have 
challenged each other for a winner take all match. The 
Winner will earn his spot as the title holder in two weight 
classes.  There will also be a special female fight. 
 
We are hoping to have our vacant commissioner seat 
filled by the next event. We sincerely thank all of you that 
have applied and will be contacting you shortly. The 
WTSC still needs fight inspectors for our events. The fight 
inspectorôs job entails supporting the commission in en-
forcing the rules and maintaining a safe environment for 
the fighters as well as the public.  Interested candidates 
will need to be available on Friday Evenings and Satur-
days.  We encourage ANY WICHITA TRIBAL MEMBERS 
18 or older to apply. There is no experience necessary as 
we will provide training.  
 
Chairman Matt Roberson attended The Tribal Athletic 
Commission Summit in Hinckley, Minnesota.  The purpose 
of the summit was to discuss the unique issues faced by 
tribal athletic commissions. Also, we looked at passing a 
set of unified rules for all tribal athletic commissions. This 
is vitally important as it will make it easier for promoters 
and fighters to travel to different tribal lands.  This will also 
give the tribes a united front in The Association of Boxing 
Commissions. At this time over 80% of venues are on 
tribal lands or casinos but the provincial members (state 
athletic commissions) have the majority vote in The ABC.  
We will all work together to improve the exposure and 
amount of events that each tribe receives.  
 

We invite you to come check out the events at Sugar 

Creek Casino. Our tribe puts on some of the finest fights 

you will see.  
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 Wichita Child Development Center 

Christmas at the Wichita Child Development Center 


